2 June, 2021

Shri Narendra Singh Tomar

Minister, Rural Development

Government of India

Subject: Regarding the recent change in the system of NREGA wage payments. 

Dear Shri Tomar,
We are shocked and bewildered by a recent “advisory” (G-31011/13/2020/RE(V)(371606), dated 2 March 2021) of the Ministry of Rural Development, introducing new modalities for NREGA wage payments. These new modalities are bound to create unnecessary complications in a payment system that is actually begging to be simplified.

Under the new modalities, there will be separate budget heads for different categories of workers (SC, ST and others), separate “fund transfer orders” (FTO), and even separate Labour Budgets. This makes no sense at all. All NREGA workers have the same rights (to work on demand, payment within 15 days, and so on). Segregating them into three groups for purposes of budgeting and wage payments serves no purpose. Nowhere does the said advisory explain the rationale of this new system. This reform was introduced by stealth, without any serious consultations – to this day, the said advisory is not in the public domain.
So far, NREGA workers have always been treated as workers, whatever their social background. There is some built-in positive discrimination in the scheme, reflected in the fact that more than 50% of workers are women and almost 40% are SC/ST. The proposed reform will be of no use to SC/ST workers. On the contrary, it will expose them and other NREGA workers to further uncertainties as the system struggles to adjust.
The constant re-jigging of NREGA wage payment systems has done enormous damage over the years. Every time the system is modified, workers have to cope with “teething problems” that often last months or years. Twelve years after bank payments of NREGA wages were introduced, the central government is still unequal to the task of paying wages within 15 days, as prescribed under the Act. The need of the hour is not complicate the payment system yet again, but to simplify it and ensure timely and reliable wage payments.
We demand that the Ministry revokes this advisory with immediate effect. If the government is indeed concerned about the welfare of SC/ST workers, it must take measures to increase their participation in NREGA, ensure that each household in need of employment is able to get at least a hundred days of work every year and timely payment of wages. 
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